
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – November 3, 2008 
 

Present:     John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Harry L. Reid 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      Chief David Wentworth 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed a letter submitted by the Fire Chief/Emergency Management 

Director Allan Clark in regard to emergency procedures for the upcoming winter season.  

Chief Clark was requesting permission from the Selectmen in regard to emergency 

situations regarding no heating oil and possible placement of residents.  Chief Clark 

outlined in his letter when the Red Cross can be utilized and when the Town would be 

responsible.  MR. REID made a motion, seconded by MR BIELEFIELD to allow Chief 

Clark to make decisions in emergency situations in regard to housing and fuel assistance. 

The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the Selectmen on Police Department business and 

discussed with the Board the letter from Chief Clark.  Should the Police Department 

encounter any emergency problems, they will contact Chief Clark.  Chief Wentworth 

discussed with the Selectmen the polling place requirements and information as provided 

by the County Attorney.   

 

The Selectmen approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse on February 15
th

, 2009 

by the North Country Chamber Players. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed a quote as submitted by Gensamer Electric for the repair of the 

ceiling fan at the Meetinghouse.  MR. REID made a motion, seconded by MR. 

STRASSER to accept the bid as submitted by Gensamer Electric for the repair of the 

ceiling fan at the Meetinghouse.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

The Selectmen received additional letters from residents concerning the Champagne 

project located in Lisbon. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to accept the minutes of October 27, 2008 seconded by 

MR. REID.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. REID the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM. The next scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday, November 10, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 

PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 



 

 

 
 


